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SEPTEMBER BRANCH MEETING
Carol Sawiki, Treasurer of the League of Women Voters, will present our September program.  She will speak about the petition being circulated by the League related to changing the redistricting procedures in North Dakota by establishing an independent redistricting commission to perform redistricting of the legislative assembly after each federal decennial census.  This initiative will address redistricting abuses by removing the authority from the legislature and establishing an independent commission to oversee redistricting.  The meeting will be held at the Fargo Fryin' Pan, 302 Main Avenue, at 5:30 p.m., Monday, September 20.  We will order dinner from the menu, and the program will begin at approximately 6:15.


BOOK CLUB
The Fargo-Moorhead Book Club will discuss the book Still Alice, by Lisa Genova, about a woman diagnosed with early-onset Alzheimer's Disease.  Marjorie Walsh will be the discussion leader and hostess.  The meeting will be held on Monday, September 27, 7:30 p.m., in the Second Floor Lounge at Park East Apartments, One South 
Second Street in Fargo.


EXPLORING THE CULTURAL COMMUNITY
The Moorhead AAUW Book Club is changing its focus this year.  It is planning to offer a new experience--Exploring the Cultural Community.  Please consider joining us as we explore the community and enjoy the numerous cultural opportunities.  The ECC will be meeting monthly, primarily during the daytime, and will visit special cultural events at the area museums, universities, churches and other sites to be determined by the group.  We will end or begin each meeting with lunch or desserts at different restaurants or other eating places.  

Our first meeting will be held at the Plains Art Museum over lunch where we will brainstorm sites of interest and preferred days, times, and other procedures.  Afterwards we will tour the exhibit, The White Album:  The Beatles Meet the Plains, now on display.  The meeting will be held Thursday, September 16, at 12:15 for lunch and tour.  Please sign up for this meeting by contacting Bobbe Shreve, 235-6534, or shreve@mnstate.edu.  Participants will be responsible for their own expenses related to each event.

FALL USED BOOK SALE
A planning meeting for the Fall Book Sale will be held at 6:30 p.m., Monday, September 13, at the home of Book Sale chair, Sandy Sidler, 1218 Elm St. N., Fargo.  Your help is needed to plan the Book Sale, so please plan to attend.  Also, bring your calendars with you to the September Branch meeting so that you can sign up to work.  Everyone's help is needed to make this project a success.  


MOORHEAD BRANCH 80TH ANNIVERSARY
Everyone is invited to come to a celebration of the 80th Anniversary of the Moorhead Branch.  The party is Saturday, September 25, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the Comstock Memorial Union, Room 202, on the MSUM Campus.  Please invite prospective members.  There will be information about programs and activities of the Branch.  Watch the Fargo Forum for a story about the event.


YVONNE CONDELL HONORED
The National Conference of College Women Leaders held its 25th Anniversary Conference at the University of Maryland College Park, June 3-5, 2010.  Four hundred and ninety women leaders from all fifty states, Puerto Rico, The Virgin Islands and Jamaica attended the conference.

On Friday at a noon luncheon, ten AAUW leaders were honored for distinguished service to AAUW.  Among those honored was Yvonne Condell, a long-time AAUW member and member of the Association  Board of Directors 1975-1978, 1991-1995, and 1999-2001.  Yvonne has been a member of the Moorhead Branch for forty-five years.


MINUTES OF FGO-MHD BRANCH AAUW ANNUAL MEETING
MAY 17, 2010 AT THE MOORHEAD PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Potluck supper began at 5:30.
At 6:00 Connie Jones, Curriculum Librarian at Concordia College, presented a program featuring a collection of children's and young adult literature that contains particularly interesting and strong female role models.

Maureen Kelly Jonason, Co-president, called the Business Meeting to order at 6:30.  The minutes of the March and April monthly meetings, as published in the newsletter, were approved.  Treasurer Lisa Rorvig reported current balance of $2,951.71.  This includes Book Sale proceeds to date.  The treasurer also presented the 2010-2011 budget.
     Motion by Jackson/seconded to adopt this budget for the coming fiscal year, July 1, 2010, through June 30, 2011.  Approved.

Noell Reinhiller reported Book Sale gross proceeds of approximately $2,400.  Sold were 23 to 25 hundred books.  The remainders from this sale were sold to a bookseller who paid $10 per tub; 66 tubs were filled, netting $660.  The question is posed to the membership:  Do we want to do a Fall Book Sale?  Sandy Sidler responded that she was willing to "oversee" the project.  This is our only money-raising event.  There was discussion about how gratuities are determined post book sale.
     Motion by Ruth Stefanowicz/seconded that our policy going forward from this sale be that the Book Sale Committee determine and pay out gratuities at the end of the sale from the gross proceeds at their discretion.  Approved.

Bonnie Bernardy reported on the figures she obtained from the colleges regarding the College It Can Work for You workshop of previous years.  No one volunteered to head up this project for another year.
     Motion made by Margaret Callsen to table this issue until September meeting.  Approved.

Meeting adjourned.

Jan Jackson, Recording Secretary


OCTOBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
The deadline for the October newsletter is Wednesday, October 6, 2010.  You may e-mail articles or information to me at Bonniebernardy@aol.com or call me at 235-7741.


  

     

